Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Overarching Theme 

Focus Group Meeting

The Furnival, Verdon Street

13th September 2005, 6:00 - 8:00 pm
Minutes

Present:  Stephen Cooke, John Mellor, Nicki Warburton, Ronny Tucker, Chris Obodo, Helen Warburton, Jamie Marriott, Lisa Swift, Jenny Tibbles, Nikky Wilson, Annie Blindell, Nadeem Hanif, 

In Attendance: Ian Clifford, Roy Sinclair, Eloise Clarke, Ali Abdi.
	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome, Introductions & Declaration of Interest


	Attendees introduced themselves to the group.

Declarations of interest

· Lisa; Jamie and Nadeem declared that they work for the Burngreave Messenger.

· Helen and Annie declared that they are on the management committee of Pitsmoor Credit Union.
· Ian Clifford, Stephen Cooke and Lisa Swift declared that they are members of the credit union
	

	2.
	Apologies
	Kate Housden, Cllr Steven Jones, Michelle Wood, Nick Rousseau.

	

	3.
	Minutes of Last Meeting


	Agreed as a true record
	

	4.
	Matters Arising from Minutes


	Carl Baker’s application to become the Overarching Strategy Group Resident Representative has been withdrawn because he now works for New Deal.
	

	5.
	Theme Strategy Group Minutes


	John Mellor is in the Strategy Group as a nominee from BCAT.
Anna Reville has stood down as a resident representative on the Strategy Group.
	

	6.
	Theme Manager’s Report


	The Overarching Theme Manager went through his report with the group. 
The implications of the Partnership Board agreeing the BNDfC Chief Executive’s Recommendation to not approve the Open-Access Development Project, Phase 2 being approved were discussed.

The Overarching Theme Manager stated that, while the project had done good work, the Board had felt that the costs of training play workers should be taken up by mainstream partners such as Sheffield City Council and the Learning and Skills Council.  It was noted that the project worker led on producing the Summer young people’s activity booklet.
Stephen Cooke informed the group that the PB is to meet again on the 24th September 2005 to establish priorities.
The meeting welcomed the completion of the youth shelter but asked what arrangements there were for providing lighting for this. The Overarching Theme Manager would chase this with the Environment Theme Manager and other partners
	IC to contact partners regarding lighting for youth shelter

	7.
	Report back from BNDfC Partnership Board Away-Day


	The Overarching Theme Manager highlighted some of the priorities discussed at the PB Away Day. 
The Theme Managers have been asked to provide officer recommendations of the prioritisation of projects for the Partnership Board Awayday on September 23rd and 24th 2005 where Board members will prioritise projects
Those present asked on what basis the Board would prioritise projects. The Overarching Theme Manager stated that it was expected that projects would be prioritised on the basis of:
· Fit with priorities agreed at last PB Awayday
· Potential contribution to Programme outcomes

· Evaluation and other evidence of impact, where available
	

	8.
	BNDfC Website Update

	Jamie Marriott explained the information provided on the BNDfC website to the group.
Nicki Warburton suggested that the ASBT website be linked to the BNDfC website, which Jamie Marriott agreed was possible.

Those present asked what restrictions there were on content. The Overarching Theme Manager stated that Government guidelines stated that publicising activities of a “wholly religious or political nature” would be inappropriate, but that there were precedents for the open forum part of the website to be open to resident contributions (e.g. regen.net) 
	

	9.
	RIF – Pitsmoor Credit Union Extension Variation
	Helen Warburton outlined the RIF to the group.
The Overarching Theme Manager advised that a proposal to carry forward an underspend of £2,000 was shown on the RIF, but that this would not be shown in the Variation project proposal, but would be dealt with separately if the variation was approved.
There was a discussion about who was eligible to vote.
It was stated that BNDfC staff were not allowed to vote.

It was agreed that management committee members of Pitsmoor Credit Union were not allowed to vote.

It was agreed that ordinary members of Pitsmoor Credit Union could vote, if membership was declared.
The RIF was endorsed (4 votes in favour, one of which was an ordinary member of PCU, none against)
	

	10.
	RIF – BNDfC Communications Variation
	Eloise Clarke introduced the RIF, explaining the importance of communications to the BNDfC programme and listing some of the activities that were covered by the variation.  The variation was necessary as the original project did not cover costs such as the external PR consultancy and the BNDfC website.

John Mellor commented that the RIF constituted a very large amount of money, given the pressure on uncommitted BNDfC funding for the remainder of the programme.

The Overarching Theme Manager stated that the Partnership Board had identified Communications as a key priority.

Others asked whether the variation would pre-empt prioritization by the Partnership Board Away Day on September 24th 2005. The Overarching Theme Manager stated that the project variation would form part of the prioritization along with all other projects.

Others queried other specific aspects of the costings:

· Website costs for 2005/6 seemed high – the contractor was not receiving this amount. 

· Website costs after the development phase were high – shouldn’t this only be £600 a year for web hosting. 

· The RIF showed no tapering of funding towards the end of the programme.  Would we really need the same amount of publications in years 8, 9, 10? 

The Overarching Theme Manager proposed that the Variation RIF be endorsed with the condition that costs be carefully scrutinized during the project development phase.

The meeting voted on this and rejected the proposal to endorse the RIF with conditions unanimously.

The meeting then voted unanimously to remit the RIF for further work on costings.
	

	11.
	Members Update
	· Nicki Warburton informed the meeting that a new member of the Anti-Social Behaviour Team, Carol Biggs, will be introduced to the group in the near future.
· An exhibition of pictures by Carl Rose featuring contemporary Burngreave scenes would be held at Burngreave at the Cemetery Chapel on 7th and 9th October.

· Ali Abdi announced that the Community Engagement Team would be running a Men’s focus groups this month at the Information Shop for the next two weeks.

· It was noted that Ramadan falls next month – around 4th October – 4th November
	

	12. 
	Any Other Business
	Ian Clifford informed the group that he was leaving BNDfC his post at BNDfC at the end of October to take up the post of Community Study Support Consortium Manager.

The Group Thanks Ian for his hard work..
	

	13
	Next Meeting
	6.00-8.00pm Tuesday 11th October, The Furnival, Verdon Street.
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